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	Our ref: CD/13/466049*



Ms Jacinta Heffey

Coroner

Coroners Court of Victoria

222 Exhibition Street

MELBOURNE  VIC  3000
Dear Ms Heffey
Investigation into the deaths of Chase and Tyler Robinson
I refer to your Report of 30 July 2013 into the deaths of Chase and Tyler Robinson and letter from the Coroners Court of Victoria dated 13 September 2013, and provide Consumer Affairs Victoria’s response to your recommendation.
Recommendation: That the [Renting a home: a guide for tenants] booklet be re-drafted in such a way as [to] bring to the attention of prospective tenants, perhaps on page 8, the need to be satisfied as to the safety of any gas heating appliances by suggesting that the landlord be asked to provide evidence of the appliances having been checked within the past two years. It could also be recommended that the tenant ask that a clause be inserted in the tenancy agreement pursuant to which the landlord would undertake to have the appliances checked within that timeframe and every two years thereafter.
Consumer Affairs Victoria supports the recommendation. The Renting a home guide has been revised to include information concerning gas appliance safety on pages 21-22. An attachment showing the relevant inserted information and a copy of the revised guide have been enclosed for your information.

The inserted information outlines the dangers associated with carbon monoxide poisoning and the responsibilities of landlords and tenants with respect to gas safety. Tenants are advised to make sure they are satisfied that any gas appliance is operating safely, and to ask for their landlord to arrange a safety test if they have any concerns. The information also notes the Energy Safe Victoria recommendation that gas appliances are serviced every two years, and states that, prior to signing a lease, prospective tenants may consider requesting a condition or clause be added requiring the landlord to undertake gas appliance safety checks every two years.
Consumer Affairs Victoria has also published the revised guide and updated the information relating to gas appliance safety on its website, which can be accessed at www.consumer.vic.au. The website also directs consumers to further information regarding gas safety which is published on the Energy Safe Victoria website.

A copy of the Consumer Affairs Victoria response will be published on our website.
Yours sincerely
Dr Claire Noone

Director

Consumer Affairs Victoria
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